
Mr F Westmorland 

Mrs A Ellerby 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I know that you may imagine that I’m disappointed at coming a close second in the Staff Race; to a young, fit and energetic 
teacher, but I’m not in the least (well maybe slightly). Indeed, with what must have been nearly 180 family and friends 
attending, the sports day must have been one of our busiest and best in recent years. 

As we wind our way towards the end of term it gives us time to reflect upon the journey that we have been together. I am 
fiercely proud of the Mundella community and always confidently let other people know about how fantastic a school this is. I 
have never worked with a team that cared as much about the school and its pupils than the team that we have here. You too, 
as active members of our community, should take great pride in the school and bang the gong about the successes that we 
have achieved together. 

After being unfairly panned by Kent Online earlier in the year, I look forward to sharing with you; and with the greater 
community, how well we have performed within statutory assessments this year. We may not yet be crossing the line first for 
SATs results and Phonics scores but; much like the races on sports day, we are proud of the way in which our pupils and staff 
team have worked in order to ensure that children are ready for the next steps in their learning journeys in all areas of 
learning; not just in their capacity to do tests. 

Have a good week and I look forward to seeing many of you at end of term events. 

Mr F Westmorland  

 

 

Well done to Air House for winning in Key Stage 1! 

Well done to Earth for winning Key Stage 2 and getting the most 

points overall! 

     Thank you to all the families who came along to sports day, the 

children all worked well in their teams and showed excellent 

group effort. Well done to all the parents who took part in the 

races, we hope you enjoyed yourselves! 



Attendance 

With 1 week and 2 days to go let’s hope we 

can get more attendance into green! 

 

 

 

Shakespeare  

88.8% 

Carle      

95.8% 

Strong 

96.1% 

Rosen    

94% 

Donaldson    

89.7% 

Lewis   

96.1%      

Browne    

96.6% 

Secondary School Open Evenings 

The following schools have open evenings next year 

for current Year 5 children: 

Turner Free School - 26th September and 10th 

October 2019 

Folkestone Academy - 3rd October 2019  

Brockhill - 10th October 2019 

Year 2 Charivari  

A huge thank you to all the parents who came along to celebrate the Charivari with the children on Saturday 6th 

July, we had around 18 families who joined in with the fun! A big thank you also to those who attended the 

Charivari workshops and helped the children create their fantastic costumes, the afternoon was a great success.  

Dinner Money Arrears 

It is important that any outstanding dinner money payments 

are made by the end of term due to end of year procedures. If 

you have any issues making the payments then please let Mrs 

Milton the school finance manager know as soon as possible.  


